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COMMISSION STAFF (“STAFF”) OF the Idaho Public Utilities Commission, by and 

through its Attorney of record, Adam Triplett, Deputy Attorney General, submits the following 

comments. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 On February 12, 2024, Teton Water & Sewer Company, LLC (“Company”) filed its 2023 

Reserve Fund Usage Report (“Report”) requesting Commission approval to use its reserve funds 

for two projects completed in 2023.  The Company requested the application be processed 

through Modified Procedure.   

 The Company submitted its Report on 2023 reserve fund expenditures, reflecting 

expenditures of $36,408 for the following projects: Water Leak Repairs at 45 Targhee Trail and 

4 Blackfoot Trail. 
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 The reserve funds were used to cover $5,375 for asphalt work at 45 Targhee Trail and 

$5,665 for work at 4 Blackfoot Trail.  The remaining project costs—$25,368—were paid from 

operating funds. 

   

STAFF ANALYSIS 

In Order No. 30718, the Commission authorized the establishment of the Emergency 

Reserve Fund (“Fund”) with specific parameters for accessing the funds.  The requirements for 

accessing the funds were as follows:  

1. The Company must file a notice of application to use the funds; 

2. The Fund is to be used only for emergencies and major unplanned capital 

expenditures (plant repair, maintenance, and replacement); 

3. The Company must establish an auditable paper trail for all expenses paid from the 

fund; and  

4. The funds can be used only for capital expenditures greater than 10% of the 

Company’s annual revenue requirement.1 

On February 12, 2024, the Company filed an application requesting to use the funds for 

two projects completed in 2023: 

• 45 Targhee Trail Water Leak Repair, $24,612; and 

• 4 Blackfoot Trail Water Leak Repair, $11,795. 

The Company included invoices and photos documenting all project expenses in its 

Application.  Staff reviewed all supporting documents and concludes that both projects qualify as 

unplanned emergency repairs.  

While reviewing invoices and photos for the water leak repair on 4 Blackfoot Trail, Staff 

discovered an affiliate transaction between the Company and Teton Management Services Inc. 

(“TMS”), both owned by Jon Pinardi.  The invoice in question included services provided by 

TMS for 13.5 hours of general labor at a labor rate of 28 dollars per hour.  Staff compared the 

labor rate charged by TMS with the fair market labor rate for similar services and determined 

that the rate was appropriate for the nature of the repair.   

 
1 The 10% annual revenue requirement was eliminated in order No. 34000. 
 






	BACKGROUND
	STAFF ANALYSIS
	STAFF RECOMMENDATION

